From: Sokolowski, Rosana On Behalf Of Smith, Michelle

Sent: Thursday, June 02, 2011 2:51 PM

To: 'edward.perez@ferc.gov"; doug.johnson@ferc.gov; Erich Gaedeke (FERC); Irle, Pat (ECY);
cmck461@ECY.WA.GOV

Cc: Hampton, Waikele M.; Buehn, Scott; Bitterman, Deborah; Sokolowski, Rosana

Subject: Lake Chelan No. 637: Lake Level Deviation Target Deviation Notification (June 1, 2011)

PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT NO. 1 of CHELAN COUNTY
P.O. Box 1231, Wenatchee, WA 98807-1231 » 327 N. Wenatchee Ave., Wenatchee, WA 98801
(509) 663-8121 « Toll free 1-888-663-8121 « www.chelanpud.org

To: Regional Engineer and Erich Gaedeke, FERC-PRO
Pat Irle, and Charles McKinney, WDOE

From: Michelle Smith
Licensing & Compliance Manager
michelle.smith@chelanpud.org
(509)661-4180

Re: Lake Chelan Project No. 637
Lake Level Target Deviation Notice (June 1)

This email is to provide you notification regarding a lake level target deviation, which occurred on June
1.

Due to a colder and wetter than average spring (approximately 313% of average snow pack in the
Chelan basin, as of June 1), Chelan PUD is managing lake levels as per License Article 302 Reservoir
Drawdown Limitation and Safety Report and License Article 405 Operations Compliance Monitoring
Plan. Two primary lake level objectives are currently influencing project operations, which are flood
control and reducing high flows in the Chelan River.

The documents above allow for target lake levels to not be met under high and late runoff conditions;
therefore, the target lake level was intentionally not met on June 1 to ensure storage room in the lake
for the anticipated high and late runoff. The license specifies a target lake level of 1,094.0 feet on June 1.
Observed lake level was 1,089.47, which is 4.53 feet below the June 1 target. A detailed report will be
filed within 30 days.

If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact me or Waikele Hampton at
(509)661-4627.

Thank you.


www.chelanpud.org

